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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:
2
DATE:
April 6, 2000

PROPOSED NO.:
2000-0006
PREPARED BY:
Monica Clarke

SUBJECT:  
A MOTION confirming the Executive’s appointment of Eleanor Moon, who was nominated by Councilmember Jane Hague, to the King County Fair Board.

SUMMARY:

Proposed Motion 2000-0006 confirms the Executive’s appointment of Eleanor Moon to the King County Fair Board for a term of three years, expiring on September 30, 2002.  Ms. Moon lives in Kirkland and will represent Council District Eleven on the Fair Board.  Ms. Moon brings approximately 20 years of marketing experience to the Fair Board; currently she works as a marketing representative for Smart Marketing Incorporated.  She also serves as vice president of the King County Executive Horse Council, a 300-member organization dedicated to preserving trails in King County.  

BACKGROUND:

The King County Fair has been an annual summer event showcasing local agriculture, livestock and domestic animals for the past 137 years.  The fair began in Seattle in 1863 and relocated to the fairgrounds in Enumclaw in 1965. Historically, the King County Fair’s run has ranged from five to ten days; in 1999 the King County Fair Board voted to reduce the fair schedule from ten days to six days.

The fair’s budget is based on revenues generated by admission, parking, camping and exhibitor fees, a carnival fee percentage and sponsorships.  Expenses include entertainer fees, salaries for over 115 full- and part-time employees and awards for competition in exhibit categories including agriculture, crafts and livestock.  In 1999, the King County Fair collected approximately $845,477 in revenues and spent approximately $718,955 in expenditures, for a net profit of $126,522 (compared to the 1998 balance of $80,356, which was a 10-day fair).

The King County Fair Board consists of 19 members who provide guidance to the county on the operation and direction of the fair.  Key objectives of the board include increasing the fair’s attendance, fiscal stability, strengthening its identity in the community and promoting off-season events. The board makes recommendations on the fair budget and participates in fair activities, particularly in the agricultural and youth oriented events.  The Fair Board is structured with one member from each of the 13 council districts and six members who represent specific groups including the Future Farmers of America (FFA), 4-H, youth and the City of Enumclaw.  Currently, there are four vacancies on the board.

ATTENDING:

Mark Campbell, Manager, King County Fair

ATTACHMENTS:

A.  Proposed Motion 2000-0006 with attachments

B. Executive transmittal letter

C. King County Fair Board Membership Roster
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